
 
To the Lord Mayor and    Report No   292/2016 
Members of the Dublin City Council    Report of the Central Area Committee 

   
 

 
Breviate for the month of September 2016 

 

 
 
 
 
In accordance with the Standing Orders of the Dublin City Council, the Breviate of the 
meeting of the Central Area Committee held on the 13th September, 2016 is submitted 
herewith. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Ray McAdam 

Vice-Chairperson 
13th September, 2016 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

The following items were considered by the Committee and referred to City 
Council 

 
 

6340 In compliance with the provisions of Section 179 of the Planning and Development  
Act 2000 (as amended) and Part 8 of the Planning and Development Regulations 
2001 (as amended) and in compliance with the provisions of the Local Government 
Act 2001, I hereby notify you that it is proposed to carry out development works at a 
site at Croke Villas bounded by Sackville Avenue to the North, the railway and royal 
canal to the South, Ardilaun Road to the West,rear Ballybough Road and Sackville 
Gardens to the East, Dublin 3 and notice is hereby given of Dublin City Council's 
intention to carry out the following development works at this site;  - Demolition of the 
remaining four flat blocks at Croke Villas known as numbers 1-21; 22-42; 43-63 and 
64-79 Croke Villas. 
ORDER: Agreed.  Recommend to City Council. 
 
 

 
Attendance 
Cllr. Ray McAdam (Vice-Chairperson) 
Cllr. Christy Burke 
Cllr. Nial Ring  
Cllr. Gaye Fagan 
Cllr Janice Boylan 
Cllr. Gary Gannon 
Cllr. Eilis Ryan 
 
Apologies 
Cllr. Ciaran Cuffe (Chairperson) 
 
 
Officials 
Rose Kenny, Executive Manager, Central Area 
Eileen Gleeson, Senior Executive Officer, Central Area 
John O’Hara, Acting Dublin City Planning Officer 
Fiacra Worrall, Assistant Planning Enforcement Officer 
Owen O’Doherty, Deputy City Architect 
Mary McQuillan, Senior Executive Architect, City Architect’s 
Helen Smirnova, Senior Executive Engineer, Traffic Division 
Will Mangan, Executive Engineer, Traffic Division 
Dara O’Daly, Landscape Architect, Parks Division 

 Dick Whelan, Area Housing Manger, Central Area 
Chris Butler, Area Housing Manager, Central Area 

 Sean Smith, Area Housing Manager, Central Area 
John McPartlan, Public Domain Officer, Central Area 
Cathy Cassidy, Senior Staff Officer, Central Area 
Sandra Walley, Assistant Staff Officer, Central Area 
 
 
Councillor Ray McAdam 
Vice-Chairperson 

13th September, 2016 
 


